
President’s Message: 

Brothers, 
The days have started to get cooler and nightfall seems to be coming 
a little bit earlier each evening.  The Dooley Division has carried on 
our motto and tradition of Friendship, Unity and Christian Charity 
despite the challenges this year has brought to our Division and 
everyone of us.  In an effort to restore some normalcy to our routine, 
I am planning our first meeting since March with some in-person 
attendance while concurrently streaming the meeting via Zoom for 
most of the Division to attend remotely.  For those attending virtually 
you can connect to the meeting using this link 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8194077416 at 7 pm on November 10th.  I will also hold an 
Officer’s meeting, as we have done recently prior to the Business meeting from 6:15-6:45 
pm, using the same link.   
 
We have several important items to cover during the meeting including distribution of 
Charitable contributions to the parishes, final discussion of Retention and Membership for 
the Division and Nomination of Division Officers for 2021.   
 
After discussion amongst the Brothers at our October meeting and a number of other one-
on-one conversations I called a meeting of the Finance Committee and Raffle Chair Jim 
Woods on October 27th to finalize contributions to the parishes in support of Catholic 
Education and Faith Formation.  $3,500 were budgeted for this purpose and will be 
disbursed as follows:   
 
 St. Mary’s $1,000 
 St. Michael’s $1,000 
 St. Bridget’s  $   750 
 St. Patrick’s $   500 
 St. Benedict’s $   250 
 
While we may not be able to do a presentation at a Mass at each of the parishes, I would 
likely plan some kind of in-person presentation with each Pastor in the next few weeks and 
could use assistance scheduling that.  Ideally have a small group of Dooley Division 
Brothers make the presentation rather than just putting the check in the mail.   
 
We will also cover the Membership and Retention reports during the Financial Secretary’s 
report and make motions accordingly during our New business discussion.  Finally, the 
Nominating Committee will present the slate of 2021 Officers for a vote by the Division.   
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The Dooley Division remains strong in every sense and each of these topics will leave the Division on good standing though 
the end of 2020 and into 2021.  I am looking forward to seeing everyone in person or virtually on Tuesday evening.   
 
In Friendship, Unity and Christian Charity, 
 
 
Mike Canning 
President  

 
 

Upcoming Events: 

All in-person events are cancelled due to COVID 

 

AOH Dooley Division Prayer List 

For November 10, 2020 Meeting 
 
Please contact Fr. Jim Arsenault if you need him to 
visit and pray for and with someone in the hospital.  
Contact him at M 804-221-1508 and/or 
jarsenault@stelizcc.org 
 
From Previous Meeting and since then: 
• Kin Headly – Friend of Scott Nugent – Passed 

away from brain cancer 
• Barbara Casey – Sister of Bill Casey – 

Recovering from knee replacement surgery  
• Karen Nugent – Mother of Scott Nugent – 

Recovering from knee replacement surgery  
 

From Prior Meetings: 
• Brian Hegerty – Bicycle accident.  On the 

mend. 
• Mark (mid-50s) – Jack Griffin’s wife’s nephew 

– Had brain surgery  
• Darrel Taylor – Brother-in-law of Vince 

Eikmeier – Passed away 
• Ellen Donahue – Sister-in-law of Jack Griffin – 

Passed away 
• Mary Kelly (96) – Mother of Frank Kelly – 

Mary is diagnosed with Covid-19  
• Jim Woods (83) – Father of Jim Woods – 

Having a heart operation 
• Mike Shannon – Brother-in-law to Tom Forbes 

– Had major heart attack, in the hospital 
• Siobhan Nolan (53) – Sister of Tom Nolan – 

Having open heart surgery  
• Betty McAuliffe – Wife of Gary McAuliffe – 

Recovering from eye surgery to repair a macular 
hole 

• Gary McAuliffe – Dealing with tremors in his 
hand 

• Tom Edwards – Brother-in-law of Jim Donahue 
– Battling esophageal cancer for two years with 
some success.  Started a new regimen of chemo. 

• Jim Calpin – Recovering from stroke 
• Edward Maynes – is having an upcoming heart 

procedure (date is not yet known) 
• Brian Kiernan –`Had surgery on June 8 for his 

hip replacement.  Has his mobility back.  Next 
checkup before Thanksgiving 

• Tom Forbes – In remission.  Hair is growing 
back! 

• Kin Headly – Friend of Scott Nugent – Brain 
cancer 

• Rita Hastings – Tom Hastings’ mother – Hip 
operation, gallbladder removed 

• Phyllis Collins – Mother of Mark Collins – Had 
seizure.  Has brain tumor.  Age 87. 

• Joanne Kennedy – Aunt of John Kennedy – 
Breast cancer.  Operable.  Good success for 
recovery. 

• Tom Edwards – Brother-in-law of Jim Donahue 
– Esophageal cancer.  New chemo regimen 
started. 

• Barbara Laroza – Aunt of Tom Nolan  
• Siobhan Mooney – Sister-in-law of Jack Griffin 

- Diagnosed with lung cancer.  Had lung 
removed. 

• Stokes McCune – Had triple bypass heart 
surgery and is recovering.  Doing much better. 

• Dover Harper (Social Member, Good friend of 
Jack Cassells) – Recovering from Triple Bypass 
Surgery  

• Mark Atchinson – Brother Daniel Atchinson – 
Quadruple bypass in August, spot on lung 
discovered, biopsy indicated cancer, determining 
treatment. 

• Fr. George Zahn - Keep our Chaplain in your 
prayers.  Weak.  Is now at Our Lady of Hope. 

• Chad Costello’s brother-in-law (Doug Dakins, 
Alisha’s brother).  48 years old, colonoscopy 
found cancerous mass in his colon.   
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• Paulie McFadden skin condition and his wife, 
Mary Ellen, back pains 

• Hugh Naughton’s wife, Jessie Naughton, has 
lower back, migraine issues and other ailments 

• Tim McDonnell’s friend, Rob Northern – 
recurrence of cancer 

• Billy Spicer’s brother-in-law, William 

McCracken, had an infection on the brain and 
had brain surgery to remove it.  

• Pat Saizan, sister of Larry Keefe, suffering from 
Lymphoedema   

• Don Lattanzi, AOH Brother, had 2 back 
surgeries, pneumonia and breathing problems 

 
 
Contact Scott Nugent at 804-503-9888 or at 
swnugent44@yahoo.com 

 
 

  

To order green jackets and sashes, click on 
the picture: 

 

https://aohrichmond.org/for-sale/
https://aohrichmond.org/for-sale/


 

 

 

Veterans Day is Wednesday November 11, 2020 
Special thanks to Recording Secretary and Army Veteran John Costello for 

tracking Dooley Vets and providing the artwork below 



 

Cork’s Two Lord Mayor’s 
Contributed by Brian P. Hegarty Jr. 

 
"If I die, I know the fruit will exceed the cost a thousand-fold. The thought of it makes me happy. I thank 

God for it. Ah, Cathal, the pain of Easter week is properly dead at last." 
Terence MacSwiney wrote these words in a letter to Cathal Brugha on September 30, 1920, the 39th day 

of his hunger strike. The pain he refers to is that caused by his failure to partake in the 1916 Easter Rising. 
Contradictory orders from Dublin and the failure of the arms ship, the Aud, to land arms in Tralee left the 
Volunteers in Cork unprepared for insurrection.  Instead, they heeded Eoin MacNeill's countermand and called 
off Easter manoeuvres. 

Terence MacSwiney was 5th of a family of 7.  He was born in 
Cork City.  His destiny brought him stride for stride with Tomás 
MacCurtain, eventually taking up the task of Lord Mayor in Late March 
when MacCurtain was murdered by the Royal Irish Constabulary.  “And 
I come here, more as a soldier, stepping into the breech then an 
administrator to fill the first post of the municipality” he said to members 
who elected him Lord Mayor.  This was part of his first speech as Lord 
Mayor and eventually be one of the four charges against him when he 
was arrested and tried in August 1920.  His studies earned him a B.A. in 
Mental and Moral Science at University of Cork in 1907.  In December 
1918, he is elected MP for Mid-Cork.  Like other Sinn Féin members, he 
refuses to take his seat at Westminster, determined to serve in the Dáil 
Éireann instead.  He was a self-imposed disciplined person, immersed 
himself in reading, writing and debating, searching for self-reason 
shaping his principles on his nationalism which he would chain himself 
to…working always towards a free Ireland.  As with Tomás MacCurtain, 
Terence MacSwiney was a staunch member of the Irish Volunteers.  And 
when Tomás MacCurtain was shot and murdered, MacSwiney became 
Vice Commandant of the Cork #1 Brigade.  He was imprisoned for 
various terms in 1916, 1917, and 1918 and married while in confinement 
in 1917. 

Terence MacSwiney was a reserved person, tireless worker, preacher of separatism and a man who 
possessed an acute social conscience, which is a fact revealed in his writings.  We meet a man of discipline, self-
trained will and with a strange destiny.  

He was a striking success as Lord Mayor from the moment he took office in March of 1920.  He and ten 
others were arrested on the evening of August 12, 1920 at Cork City Hall.  All were imprisoned and immediately 
went on a hunger strike on August 15 and three days later all were released except for Terence MacSwiney.  The 
following morning Terrence MacSwiney was court marshaled on four charges: 

1.  Without lawful authority being in possession of a cipher – originally issued to the RIC. 
2.  Having this Cipher under his control. 
3.  In possession of documents and containing statements likely to cause dissatisfaction for His Majesty 

the King.  This document was a resolution passed by the previous Lord Mayor, that pledged allegiance to the Dáil 
Éireann. 

4.  Copy of the speech of his predecessor, Tomás MacCurtain gave when he was elected Lord Mayor. 
MacSwiney was found guilty on charge 2, 3 and 4.  When the president of the court announced their 

findings, the Lord Mayor said “I wish to state that I will put a limit of any term of imprisonment that you may 
impose as a result of the actions I will take.  I have taken no food since Thursday; therefore, I will be free in a 
month” to which the president replied, “on sentence to imprisonment you will take no food?” The Lord Mayor 
said, “I simply say I have decided the terms of my detention whatever your government may do.  I shall be free 
alive or dead within one month.”  For spite, the president then sentenced him to two years in prison and of this he 
served 73 days without food.  He died on October 25, 1920. 



During his fast in Brixton prison, England, notes were made from his chaplain, Father Dominic.  Father 
Dominic administered communion to the Lord Mayor twice a day.  These are from his notes:  During all the time 

he was confined in Brixton Jail, Lord Mayor MacSwiney remained in bed and kept as still as possible.  This he 

did with a view to preserve his life and conserve strength as longs as he could.  Although prepared to die and 

quite willing to offer his life for his country and his principles and yet he was not anxious to die.  He was anxious 

to live and see our flag saluted by the nations of the earth.  But with his life was necessary to hasten the day of 

accomplishment, he was quite willing to offer his life…the amount of anguish he endured for his suffering no pen 

could write. 

His last words to Fr. Dominic were “I want you to bear witness that I die as a soldier of the Irish Republic.” 
It is often asked how one could muster the bravery to make a decision that Terrence MacSwiney made.  

The young people throughout the years have asked it, and some ask it rather cynically.  This saddened the people 
who knew MacSwiney and a close friend of the family answered it this way.  You don’t ask any soldier how he 

can leave his wife and family.  We were fighting a war; it wasn’t a war with guns and big explosives and all the 

rest of it.  It had to be on a smaller scale, and it had to be fought on several levels.  Terrence MacSwiney had said 

if he were arrested illegally, he would go on a hunger strike, this was known to everybody.  As for the accusation 

that it was futile, that’s utter nonsense because at the time I was with him and his wife all through the hunger 

strike. I suppose every newspaper in the world had a representative in London and there wasn’t a country in the 

world that didn’t have their eyes fixed on Ireland and the case of Ireland was before the world to be judged at 

that time.  I don’t see how people can ask this cynical question.  He was a soldier and he fought in the only way 

he could.  He couldn’t come off the hunger strike once he made his mind up. 

No other event generated more international media coverage than the death of Lord Mayor of Cork, 
Terence MacSwiney after 74 days on hunger strike. The principled and articulate, MacSwiney was an excellent 
representative of the republican movement, as he embodied its military, political, and cultural dimensions. 
Although he commanded the IRA's Cork No. 1 Brigade, he was perceived outside of Ireland as primarily a 
political figure.   

Éamon de Valera, President of the Irish Republic, eulogizing Terrence MacSwinney said, “England has 
killed another son for Ireland to mourn.” 

North Vietnam’s future president, Ho Chi Minh, who worked in a London kitchen at the time, professed 
to have been greatly moved by MacSwiney.  Upon hearing the news of MacSwiney’s death, said, “a country with 
a citizen like this will never surrender.” 

India’s nationalist Mahatma Gandhi cited Terrence MacSwiney as a catalyst for his efforts in India’s 
independence.  And South Africa’s Nelson Mandela and Jawaharlal Nehru, the first Prime Minister of India, said 
he took inspiration from MacSwiney’s life, work and writings. 

The Italian Government expressed sympathy for Ireland and dismay with England on how two mayors of 
the same city, just months apart, could die such horrible deaths. 

The Herald in Melbourne, Australia stated “the responsible Government which treats men in this way is 
just as malignant as Oliver Cromwell.” 

Ultimately, Prime Minister Lloyd George was persuaded by the dire warnings of Jan Smuts, the South 
Africa Premier and future Prime Minister, that the Irish situation would undermine the developing concept of the 
British Commonwealth of Nations unless Britain tried to negotiate a settlement with the Irish republicans.   

Terrence MacSwiney’s death provided an important catalyst for the English Government to settle for the 
Anglo-Irish treaty in 1921. 
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